Union Township Board of Supervisors Minutes/ Regular Meeting July 2, 2019

The regular monthly meeting of the Union Township Board of Supervisors was held on July 2, 2019. Supervisors in attendance were Tom Reitz and Billy Allred. Mark Bieber was absent due to a medical issue. Attendance sheet is also attached.

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM followed by the pledge to the flag.

Having reviewed the minutes of the previous meeting, a motion was made by Tom Reitz, seconded by Billy Allred and carried to approve the minutes of the June, 2019 meeting as presented.

Fire Company: Chris Benfer and Rick Wetzel attended the meeting to present the Board with the UTFC second quarter review.

Allen Wagner presented the Board with a Component 2 Sewage Facilities Planning Module for the Denise Lin property on Stein Lane. The Component 1 module submitted prior was denied by DEP. After explanation of the new module from Mr. Wagner, a motion was made by Billy Allred, seconded by Tom Reitz and carried to approve the Component 2 Sewage Facilities Planning Module and Resolution #19-05 as required by DEP.

The Township Engineer attended the meeting to address resident concerns regarding the Winfield Storage Units stormwater basins. Mr. Axtman stated that any impact the basins may have is an acceptable, legal impact and was done according to FEMA regulations. It was also noted that the Township has no role in the development or design of the plans and is only responsible for enforcing that a project is completed as engineered.

Roadmaster Report:

- -Work on Maplewood Drive is scheduled to begin this month.
- -Recent storms caused heavy tree damage throughout the Township.
- -Tub grinding is finished.
- -The Chairman brought up a resident concern on Timberwood Drive regarding water run-off. The Roadmaster spoke with the resident and addressed his concerns. It was also noted that there have been many water drainage issues in the Township due to heavy rainfall over the past two years.
- -Billy Allred asked the Roadmaster to confirm that the concerns brought to the Board by the Ulrich's regarding their Stein Lane land were addressed. Jeff has been in communication with them.

Attorney Lyons will be absent for the August meeting.

Atty. Lyons presented Ordinance #2019-1, Privy Ordinance amending Ordinance #89-1, Sewage Disposal Ordinance to correspond with current DEP regulations. A motion was made by Tom Reitz, seconded by Billy Allred and carried to enact the amendment.

The Green Light Go project with East Buffalo Township was discussed. A motion was made by Billy Allred, seconded by Tom Reitz and carried to accept the proposed engineering fees and proposal by McCormick-Taylor for the project.

A work session to discuss fee schedules and the updates to the Subdivision Ordinance will be scheduled.

An additional submission will be made to the Union County recycling program for the current approved amount of the recycling grant. A motion was made by Billy Allred, seconded by Tom Reitz and carried to submit a letter to Mr. Huntington at the County requesting the changes. No additional money will be awarded for this grant round.

A possible sewage violation at a property on Silo Lane was reported to the Sewage Enforcement Officer. Mr. Sanders will look into the issue and send a letter to the property owner with his findings.

Checks 4204-4227 were presented for payment. Discussion was held on the New Enterprise paying bill. Until the discrepancies are resolved, the Board did not approve payment of the bill. Bills were then approved for payment, with the exception of check number 4209 for \$24,657.83 from the General Fund and \$96,000.00 from the State Fund both to New Enterprise Stone & Lime for the paying project. A motion was made by Tom Reitz, seconded by Billy Allred and carried to approve the remaining bills for payment at \$27,598.51.

Respectfully Submitted, Wendy Yoder Secretary

General Fund \$155,365.52 State Fund \$96,342.60 Equipment Fund \$71,261.41 Total \$322,969.53